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Wildflowers...

You may remember from our last
newsletter that we had sown a mass
of wildflower seed just in from the
gate. We are pleased to report that
so far this year - we have seen
poppies, corncockle, yellow rattle,
the tiniest forget-me-nots & meadow
buttercup. We hope there are more
to come.

We welcome torest...
So farin 2025 we have
welcomed:

Janette (Ju), Doreen T, Cara
& Bill, Barbara, John C,
Trevor, Colin C, John G,

Daniel, Theresa, Andrew,
Steve, Susan & Patrick.

Welcome all, to your forever
home.

Refresh of signage & benches...

As some of you may have noticed, our benches have all
come of age at the same time. We are in the process of
renewing our benches. We have so far completed two
out of the total. Some have undergone slight
modifications.

We have also been refreshing our signage - look out for
these on your next visit.
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Wildlife cameras...

We now have two wildlife cameras
that are periodically in the woods.
We have seen quite a variety of
visitors so far.

We've had deer (one looked like a
unicorn, as it only had one antler!),
hares, squirrels, a fox, a jay & some
domestic cats!
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ANBG (Association of Natural

Burial Grounds) meeting...
In June, Tom and | ventured over to Devon!
A slightly different border to the one we usually
cross. We went to a nearby site at Sampford
Courtenay. It was positive as always to meet with
other site operators and talk through the various
goings on of the funeral world. Legislation has
been rapidly changing of late and we need to
keep up to date.
It was also lovely to visit Beer Cross again; it was
very new when we last went there. Now there is a
beautiful canopy of trees and so many
wildflowers.

Coppicing time...
As we announced in our last newsletter, we will
be giving a coppice to the ‘coppice’. We said
that the date was to be confirmed. This will
happen later this year.

Please remember that the trees will grow again;
coppicing is a traditional woodland management
technique that dates back to the Stone Agel!
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until next time....very best wishes to all.



